
 

 
Long Valley Charter School is a nonprofit public benefit corporation that operates two individual charter schools:  
Long Valley School and Thompson Peak Charter.  This policy applies to both schools equally and the schools are 
collectively referred to as “Charter School.” 

As required by the California Department of Public Health, this COVID-19 Safety Plan (CSP) is comprised of 
this policy and following documents: 

• Policy 5010: Health & Safety Plan 
• Policy 1012: Injury & Illness Plan with COVID-19 Addendum 

Policies 
• The Charter School maintains the health and safety of students and staff by adopting and implementing 

policies for COVID-19 mitigation strategies.  Within the Policy 5010: Health & Safety Plan, safety 
recommendations based on public health guidance. 

• Policy 1012: Injury & Illness Plan (COVID-19 Addendum) specifically addresses Cal-OSHA 
requirements for employees. 

 
Continuity of Services 
The Charter School maintains services to address students’ academic, social-emotional, and other needs in 
compliance with K-12 School Guidance issued by the California Department of Public Health (CDPH). 
 
Public Comment/Feedback 
The Charter School provides access to its policies on the www.longvalleycs.org website.  Public 
comment/feedback is welcome at governing board and advisory council meetings.  Feedback is valued and 
incorporated into policies where practicable and in accordance with law. 
 
Additionally, the Charter School makes the following assurances: 

• Periodically review and, as appropriate revise its plan, at least every six months. 
• Upon revision of its plan, will ensure the plan address each of the aspects of safety currently 

recommended by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and CDPH. 
• The plan is written in language that is understandable to parents and uniform in its format.   
• Upon request by a parent who is an individual with a disability, provide the plan in an alternative format. 

 
Contacts 
The following person is the appropriate person to contact for questions or concerns about the plan.  They are also 
responsible for developing, submitting, and amending the plan: 

Sherri Morgan, Executive Director/Superintendent 
PO Box 7 
436-965 Susan Drive, Doyle, CA 96109 
530-827-2395 
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